
April 2, 2024 
PTQG General Meeting Agenda 

Call to Order 06:30 pm. By Jeanne Pincha-Tulley 

Reminder to enter quilts by tomorrow.   
Welcome to Pioneer Quilt Guild.   

The “I See You” Award was given to Ina Gibson and Nancy 
Holtz were recognized for community service.  220 quilts 
were delivered last year to many local organizations.   

Holly Miner was also recognized for doing the Website, 
graphics, Opportunity Quilt. 

Marjorie Woodall received a prize for spotting all the 
diamonds and bunnies in the newsletter. 

Susanne Haislet announced that a bag of fabric and roster 
was left at the last meeting and it’s in the back. 

Hospitality Report: 78 members attending and 4 guests. 
Rosters are available for members as well as purchased 
opportunity quilt tickets. There was one new member and one 
returnee tonight. Six new members joined in February.  

Ryan’s Cases for Smiles: 477 have been made. We are    
almost 1/3 of the way to our September goal of 1500. 

Jeanie Ferguson Patchwork Star Reporter Featured Member: 
Helena Heinzelman. She is a “mod” non-traditional quilter 
showing a Grateful Dead pixelated quilt, a hand paper pieced 
quilt and   bright Christmas quilt. She participates in Sew-
Topia and travels to other cities for quilt retreats. 



Quilt Show announcements. 
Vaughn Rodriquez and Rachel Peña will return as quilt show 
chairs next year. Karle deProsse is taking sign-ups for 
volunteers and to answer questions.  

Remind people on social media about the show as it is a week 
earlier.  

Paulette Sanders, Chair of the Café, asked for volunteers 
for desserts and coffee.  She also sent around the donation 
bag for dessert purchases.  

Joan Mosley and Susanne Haislet – publicity. Sent out many 
notices and are now focused on locals. They asked the 
membership to post something relevant to the show and invite 
people.  

Ruth Bertaccini and Judy Hamilton – Silent Auction. Bring 
your final donations to Nancy at Community Service. 

Turn in money for judged entries. 

Lillian Glaeser and Robi Holmen – Country Store: you can 
still sign up.  You need to price everything yourself.  

Kathy Biggi – Ruby Posters to highlight personal and Guild 
achievements need to be completed. Due by the 15th of April. 

Mariah Bath – Basket Committee needs volunteers to sell 
tickets to the many baskets that have already been put 
together. 

Terry McFeely and Beth Stagner- Vendor Committee – 7 vendors 
are signed up. No more vendors are needed. 



Break: 10-15 minutes 

Guest Speaker: Thom Atkins  

Thom presented multiple examples of his very intricate work.  
Each large piece takes months, so he needs to sell them for 
$10,000 plus.  He no longer beads quilts and thus has a 
large collection of beads. He makes 3D pieces by beading on 
paper and stuffing it.  

Show and Tell: 20 people shared their most recent creations.  
We saw a variety of techniques and ability levels – all 
lovely.  

¼ Yard Club Winners: Mary Serpa, Holly Miner, Susan Pollard, 
Holly Miner, Rosie Mariani 

Mystery Gifts Winners: Mariah Bath, Cindy Maurice, Beth 
Stagner, Carrie McDowall, Robi Holmen 

Adjourn: 8:30 p.m.


